Louisiana Egg Commission Meeting

May 5, 2022
10:00 AM
5825 Florida Blvd

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70806

Proceedings
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting of LEC was called to order by Josh Yarborough, Chairman.  
ROLL CALL
The roll was called by Stacy Junker, Secretary.  Members/Alternates present: Corey Davis, Jeanette Eisworth, Chris Trahan, John Lala, Josh Yarborough, and Mark Westmoland. 
​INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS
Special guests present were:  Allison Dumas, who is the new Assistant Director of Poultry & Egg.  Josh gave the committee Allison’s biography and she was warmly welcomed by everyone.  
PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment. 

APPOINTMENT OF DIRECTOR
Pursuant to statute RS 3:838, Corey Davis nominated Natalie Glover as the Director of the Egg Commission and John Lala made the second motion. The vote was unanimous and will be submitted to the Commissioner for approval.

​APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Minutes from the November 17, 2021, meeting were considered for approval. A motion to approve was made by Corey Davis with a second made by Jeanette Eisworth.  Minutes were approved with none opposed.
OLD BUSINESS 
The division report was given by Natalie Glover.   
The financial report was given by Stacy Junker. Natalie commented that using the credit card is working well.  Josh Yarborough asked if we had used the card for any travel yet. It has not been used for travel to date.  A motion was made by Mark Westmoland and a second was made by Chris Trahan to approve both the division & financial reports. 
Prior promotional activities report was given by Natalie Glover. There were no comments or questions. 
The LSU Poultry Judging Award Recipient this year was Luke Comeaux. Dr. Ingram notified Natalie that Luke had placed in the 1st & 2nd positions in the judging competition.
Natalie gave an update on the upcoming collaboration with Chef Alon Shaya.  We have contracted with Chef Alon, along with Certified Louisiana, for a year. We will be filming a 2-hour production of Chef Alon cooking 2 original recipes on May 20.  We will receive 12 static Instagram posts and 4 stories. The posts will be shared on 4 different pages: LEC Instagram/Facebook pages, Chef Alon’s media pages, Certified Louisiana media pages, and LDAF media pages. 
NEW BUSINESS
Gatorworks contract for website & social media maintenance expires June 30. The total contract is for $15,192 per year and is invoiced monthly. Motion was made by Mark Westmoland and a second was made by Chris Trahan to renew the contract with Gatorworks.  
Natalie presented & the commission discussed an LPB proposal that was made to us by Jeannie Smith a few months ago.  After a motion from Mark Westmoland and a second by John Lalla, the Commission voted to table this sponsorship until we get more information and see if they can offer more benefit for Louisiana eggs.  
Natalie informed the Commission that we are expecting to get the Certified Grant again next fiscal year, however, we do not yet know if we will receive $15,000 or $30,000.  Discussion was held regarding how we would like to spend the money.  Allison Dumas told the Commission about her idea to have an egg character made in a video with other promotional items to go along with the video.  This would cost approximately $11,000 based on what the LDAF Strawberry Board was charged when they did a similar project.  Another idea that Allison presented is purchasing a photo booth to use at the trade shows/conferences that we attend throughout the year and then those pictures would be posted to our social media.  Josh Yarborough asked about what backdrops we have and if they are still in good condition.  Mark Westmoland asked if we have attended any farmer’s markets in an effort to increase our followers on social media.  We have not, but it is something we can consider in the future. The Commission was interested in getting more information on creation of an egg character and videos.  
Upcoming promotions report was given by Natalie detailing the cooking & conference events we are booked to attend between now and November. Jeanette Eisworth made a motion to approve these events and Chris Trahan made a second.  Approval was unanimous.

Natalie gave reminders for Financial Disclosures, Sexual Harassment, and Ethics training that must be completed.
PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.
NEXT MEETING

Tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, October 11, 2022. 

ADJOURNMENT

The motion to adjourn was made by Corey Davis and the second was made by Mark Westmoland. Adjournment vote was unanimous. 
